
 

 
 
 
 

FMC User group Meeting Minutes – 04 May 18 
 
Attendees: 
 
Tom Bertenshaw (Chair) TB GKN Aerospace 
Dave Reilly DR Zetec 
Marcus Ingram MI University of Strathclyde 
Yashar Javadi YJ University of Strathclyde 
Paul Wilcox PW University of Bristol 
Prashanth Chinta PC GE 
Normal Swindells NSw Ferroday 
   
 
 
Agenda:  
 
Around the call introduction 
Review terms of reference 
Interested applications 
 
Notes Transcript 
 
During the introduction, PW announced that he would be taking forward the work that Martin 
Mienczakowski did on producing a common file format for FMC. 
  
After the “around the call introduction” was given, the meeting moved to the BINDT FMC user group terms 
of reference.  
 
For reference, these include: 

1. Production of a guide of agreed terminology 
2. Review of existing techniques for calibration for FMC inspection and recommendation of best 

practice 
3. The FMC common file format for raw data 
4. A common file format for reconstructed data with links to the raw data format 

 
TB mentioned that he had read through some of the documentation that the FMC user group had already 
produced. It seemed that some work on the terms of reference had been done, where the content of the  
spec ref: BS EN1330-4 2010, had been amended to include more FMC specific terms. At this stage it 
wasn’t clear whether an update to the ISO standard would be required, or whether an entirely new standard 
surrounding FMC terminology would be needed. NSw mentioned that the content of this standard may be 
subject to non-disclosure and shouldn’t be distributed. NSw would contact CEN committee about 
distribution of info in the standard. (Post meeting note: a search has found this standard to have been 
withdrawn by BSi). 
 
Next it was discussed to find a distinction between FMC, FMC data and file format. NSw proposed that a 
MFMC-CCF specification previously done by Martin Mienczakowski on standardizing full matrix capture 
data should be disclosed publicly. However, PW wanted to make sure the latest documents were send out; 
these were currently sitting on the University google drive. PW and TB agreed to meet post-meeting to look 
at information prior to sending it out publicly.  
 
Action TB: To arrange suitable meeting with PW. 



 

 
 
 
 

 
Next the possibility of hosting a Beta version of an FMC best working practice/standard at BINDT as was 
proposed. 
 
TB mentioned that another meeting was already planned in early June, to include those who missed the 
first meeting. It will now also be used to follow up on the review of Martin’s documentation. 
 
TB closed the meeting. 
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